
 

ST FRANCIS OF ASSISI 

NEWSLETTER 

MESSAGE FROM THE PRINCIPAL 

Dear Parents 
  
This Sunday we celebrate the feast of Christ the King. In the gospel, we hear a recount of Jesus dying on 
the cross. Both the soldiers and the crowd that was watching mocked him. Above him is a sign that says, 
“This is the King of the Jews.” 
 
This gospel reminds us that Jesus was a different type of King. He did not have a crown or the trappings 
of wealth. He did not even surround himself with wealthy and important people. He came to be with the 
outcast and the poor. Jesus gives us the example of a servant king. 
  
In the gospel Jesus invited one of the thieves on the cross to join him in paradise that day. He invites 
each one of us to also join him in paradise but first we are asked to go out and promote the kingdom of 
God. This is not always easy. We need to pray to God for help to live the life of Jesus’ example. 
  
It reminds us of St Francis’ words…. 
 
“Preach the Gospel at all times and when necessary use words” 

IMPORTANT DATES AND EVENTS 

Fri      29/11 Year 1 Loreto Pantomime 

Mon   02/12 Swimming program begins 

Wed   11/12 Christmas Concert 

Thur 16/12 Swimming Carnival Yr 2 - 5 

Tues 17/12 Year 6 Graduation 

Wed 18/12 Year 6 Luna Park / K-5 Water Fun Day 

Thur & Fri 19 /12 - 20/12 STAFF DEVELOMENT DAYS 

MASS TIMES @ GOOD SHEPHERD 

Mon, Tues, Thurs, Fri 6am & 9am 

Wed 6am & 7.30pm (Novena) 

Sat 8am & 6pm (Vigil) 

Sun 7am, 9am & 6pm 

Term 4 

Week 6 

22nd November 2019 

The swimming program starts on Monday 2nd December and  finishes on Friday 13th             
December. Children will travel to and from the pool by bus and will need to make sure 
they are on time each day so they can get on the bus with their class.  

Year 4 and 6A are the first classes to head to the pool in the morning. These children will 
need to be ready to leave as soon as the bell goes. Please wear your swimmers                   
underneath your school clothes. 

Just a reminder to parents to please remember to pack underwear for your children as this is often                     
forgotten when swim school is taking place. 

SWIMMING PROGRAM 



Thank you to everyone who participated or donated to the Jersey Day fundraiser last Friday. As a school 
and community we raised $712.85. This money will go to St Francis Xavier Primary School who will make 
up Christmas Hampers for families who are affected by the drought. Thank you for your wonderful               
support! 

JERSEY DAY FUNDRAISER FOR DROUGHT AFFECTED FAMILIES 

TERM 4  CONCLUDES ON  

WEDNESDAY 18TH DECEMBER 

(Thursday 19th December and  

Friday 20th December are Pupil Free Days). 

TERM 4 CONCLUDES 

STUDENTS IN YEARS 1 TO 6 RETURN TO SCHOOL 
ON WEDNESDAY 29TH JANUARY 2019 

KINDERGARTEN 2020 START ON                                  
FRIDAY 31ST JANUARY 

TERM 1 2020 START DATES 

Over the next few weeks the teachers will spend a significant amount of time ensuring that all students 

have a positive transition from one year to the next. This includes teachers meeting with each other to 

learn about all the students that they will be teaching the following year.  

This is a very thorough and thoughtful process. Teachers take many factors into consideration when                

regrouping children, including social and learning needs.  

I ask parents to trust the decisions made in grouping students, as I trust, if there has been a problem and/

or concern regarding a child’s needs this would have already been conveyed to teachers during the year.  

If you have a significant circumstance, not including friendship requests, please write a letter to me or 

email the school email address. It will be reviewed in light of the grade grouping processes and                              

consideration may be given to your request. 

CLASS GROUPS 2020 

Our annual school swimming carnival will be held on Monday 16th December at Stanhope Leisure Centre.   

Parents are welcome to come along. We will be looking for volunteers on the day. If you are interested in 

volunteering please make sure you have completed the ’Building Child Safe Communities - undertaking 

for volunteers’ form and online training. This needs to be done every two years. If yours has expired 

please make sure it is current before volunteering. (If you need assistance with this please call the office). 

SWIMMING CARNIVAL 2019 

The teachers are in the process of writing reports for your child that will let you know about your child’s            
learning during the second half of this year.  

Reports will be sent home on Wednesday 11th December. We do not have an official parent-teacher                
interview at this time of the year, however, once you have received your child’s report, if you would like 
to speak with your child’s teacher, please make an appointment to see them. 

YEARLY LEARNING REPORTS  

Our condolences to the Price family (Ruby, Leo, Ellie and Jessie) on the passing of their 
grandfather. 
 
Our prayers and thoughts are with your family at this time. May he rest in peace. 

CONDOLENCES 



THANK YOU 

Thank you to the Kindergarten families who supplied morning tea yesterday for our 2020 Kindy parents.  
We had a wonderful response. There were quite a number of cakes and biscuits left over.  
 

Today Year 5 ran a cake stall, using the left over cakes and biscuits. $116.00 WAS raised from the cake 
stall and will be going to St Francis Xavier Primary School, together with the money raised from Jersey 
Day. This money will go to St Francis Xavier Primary School, who will make up Christmas Hampers for 
families who are affected by the drought. 

PARENTS OF 
YEAR 4 

SCHOOL FEES 

School fee arrangements are coming to an end. If you have any fees outstanding you will receive a               
statement with any amounts owing at the beginning of December. If you are unsure please contact the 
office.  



Over the past three weeks we held the 2020 Kinder Transition Program. What a wonderfully talented and 
settled group of students. A special thank you to the current Kindy parents for providing morning tea. 
A warm welcome to our new Kinder families. We look forward to having them join our St Francis                     
community in 2020.  

2020 KINDY TRANSITION 



Dear Parents,                                                  

As the season of Advent approaches, we are all very busy making preparations 

for our family Christmas celebrations. Some families around us struggle at this 

time to make ends meet. The St Vincent de Paul Society does great work to 

help provide these families with Christmas hampers.  

You can help St Vincent de Paul spread Christmas cheer this year by donating items for their 

Christmas Appeal Hampers. Hampers are distributed through our local Conference members. 

Please send your donation in to your child’s classroom by Friday 6th December. Please ensure 

that all food items are in date with several months until expiry. 

 

Below is a list of suggestions: (items in bold are needed the most) 

 

Biscuits (assorted sweet and savoury)  

Jam/honey/vegemite  

Pasta sauces  

Tins of salmon/tuna 

Tinned meat 

Tinned soup 

Tins of vegetables (eg. carrots, peas, corn, potatoes)  

Instant noodles 

Cereals 

Coffee, tea, sugar  

Hot chocolate/Milo 

Drinks (eg. soft drink, fruit juice, cordial) 

Pasta  

Rice 

Long life custard/cream/milk 

Tins of fruit 

 

Thank you  

Mr Chris Boyer 

 








